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Approval of interim financial statements. Update on Series II Bonds 

 

 
Date of Announcement                                                       24 August, 2023 
Reference                                                                                                                                             JDC 71/2023 
 

 
QUOTE 

 
Approval of interim financial statements 
 
During the meeting of the Board of Directors of JD Capital p.l.c. (the “Company”) held today 24 August, 
2023, the Board of Directors of the Company approved the Company’s interim financial statements for 
the six-month period ended 30 June, 2023. 
 
The interim financial statements are attached herewith and are also available for viewing on the 
website of the Company at http://www.jsdimech.com/investor-relations/. 
 
Update on Series II Bonds 
 
Reference is made to the following company announcements published by the Company: 
 

(i) announcement JDC 68/2023 dated 12 July 2023 relative to the issue of €11,000,000 6% secured 
bonds 2033 (the “Series II Bonds”), constituting the second series of a secured bond issuance 
programme of a maximum of €25,000,000 (the “Secured Bond Issuance Programme”) issued 
pursuant to a base prospectus dated 3 October 2022 (the “Base Prospectus”); and  
 

(ii) announcement JDC 69/2023 dated 21 July 2023 relative to the part-release of the proceeds 
raised through the issuance of the Series II Bonds, in the amount of €7.0 million, in favour of 
the Company by Alter Domus Trustee Services (Malta) Limited (C 63887) (the “Security 
Trustee”).  

 

As explained in the said company announcements, and in accordance with the security trust deed dated 
28 September 2022, the Security Trustee had custody of the portion of the Series II Bonds proceeds in 
the amount of €4.0 million, to be utilised for the purpose of financing the development of the 
commercial office block in Birkirkara described in section 6.2.5 of the Base Prospectus, until such time 
as the funds are deployed in respect of such development. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
Since the publication of announcement JDC 69/2023, the amount of €2.0 million has been released by 
the Security Trustee, in favour of the Company (the “First Transfer”). The First Transfer has been 
effected for the purpose of enabling the Company to front finance the initial works which are to be 
undertaken on the said project in Birkirkara, consisting of the financing of site mobilisation and 
excavation, and the procurement of building and finishes materials including reinforcement steel, 
concrete, aluminium, steel, wrought iron, large scale glass formats, curtain walling, and façade cladding. 
The remaining €2.0 million are expected to be released by the Security Trustee, in favour of the 
Company, over the course of the first half of 2024 in one or more instalments. 
 
Further updates on the development of the project in Birkirkara will be published in due course. 
 
UNQUOTE 
 
By order of the Board of Directors of the Company 

 
 
 
 

 
Dr. Malcolm Falzon 
Company Secretary 

 


























